
 

 

State Water Resources Control Board 
Division of Drinking Water 

December 12, 2023 

Jennifer Hodges, President 
Havasu Water Company 
148821 Havasu Lake Rd 
Havasu Lake, CA 92363 
Jennifer@havasuent.com  

NOTICE OF TRANSFER OF SAFE DRINKING WATER ACT REGULATORY 
OVERSIGHT FOR HAVASU WATER COMPANY 

The State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board), Division of Drinking 
Water is providing this notice of the transfer of the regulatory oversight of your public 
water system, Havasu Water Company (Company) from the State Water Board to the 
United States Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9 (USEPA). This transfer is 
based on the November 2, 2023 letter from USEPA to the Company affirming its role as 
regulator of the Company’s public water system under the Safe Drinking Water Act 
(SDWA).  

The regulatory oversight of your public water system will be transferred to USEPA as of 
January 1, 2024. USEPA will then regulate all activities related to the public water 
system under the SDWA. After that date, the Division of Drinking Water, San 
Bernardino District office will no longer be accepting water quality and other required 
reporting for compliance with SDWA laws and regulations. This action requires the 
Company to revise its operational documents and procedures to reflect regulatory 
reporting to USEPA. Additional details for reporting to USEPA will be provided under a 
separate letter from USEPA. 

If you have any questions regarding the transfer of your water system to USEPA, please 
contact me at (909) 388-2602 or by email at sean.mccarthy@waterboards.ca.gov . 

Sincerely, 

 

Sean F. McCarthy, P.E. 
Chief, South Coast Section 
Division of Drinking Water 
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Havasu Water Company - 2 - December 12, 2023 

cc:  
1. Patrick Webb, Webb & Carey APC via pwebb@webbcarey.com   
2. Emmanuelle Rapicavoli, USEPA, via rapicavoli.emmanuelle@epa.gov  
3. Lawrence Torres, USEPA via torres.lawrence@epa.gov   
4. Christopher Chen, USEPA via chen.christopher@epa.gov   
5. Bruce DeBerry, Program Manager, CPUC via bruce.deberry@cpuc.ca.gov   
6. Wilson Tsai, Senior Utilities Engineer, CPUC via wilson.tsai@cpuc.ca.gov 
7. Jessica Warner, CPUC via Jessica.Warner@cpuc.ca.gov  
8. Jonathan Koltz, CPUC via jonathan.koltz@cpuc.ca.gov  
9. Wei Chang, State Water Board via Wei.Chang@waterboards.ca.gov  
10. Jarrett Hamud, State Water Board via Jarrett.Hamud@waterboards.ca.gov  
11. Kimberley Niemeyer, Attorney IV, Office of Chief Counsel, State Water Board, 

via Kimberley.Niemeyer@Waterboard.ca.gov   
12. Matt Carr, Attorney IV, Office of Chief Counsel, State Water Board, via 

Matthew.Carr@Waterboards.ca.gov   
13. Yvonne West, Office of Enforcement, State Water Board, via 

Yvonne.West@Waterboards.ca.gov   
14. Laura Mooney, Office of Enforcement, State Water Board, via 

Laura.Mooney@Waterboards.ca.gov   
15. Gabriela Garcia, Environmental Health Specialist San Bernardino County 

Environmental Health Services via Gabriela.Garcia@dph.sbcounty.gov  
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